High School Board Report June 21, 2021

1. Congratulations to the Girls’ Golf Team for placing 3rd as a team. They were introduced
at the Jesup Baseball game on Wednesday, June 10th.

2. Taylor Claussen represented our school and NICC in an article published by the
Department of Education talking about how students are spending summers earning
college credit through the Summer College Credit Program.
https: ateiowa.gov/article/2021 mmer-days-are-here-again

3. Thanks to the cooks for helping to provide lunches for our students over the summer!
This program will ensure our students have a good summer and are ready for learning in
the fall.

4. We had a good end of the year with staff and students. Staff professional development
concluded with an opportunity for teachers to start to reconnect with other colleagues as
our practices this year have promoted isolation to stop the spread of COVID. Staff and
students are ready to transition back to more normal next year.

5. We have several students taking advantage of summer school this summer in person
during the month of June in person. Several students are behind in credits due to this past
year and will continue to work on earning credit virtually the month of July and August
before returning on August 23rd.

6. Freshman Orientation is August 11th from 6pm-7pm in the HS/MS Cafeteria. Students
will be meeting with upperclassmen mentors. Parents will also have the opportunity to
learn about high school and how to prepare students for the next steps after high school.

7. The trap shooting team placed 2nd in the E League among all schools in the state of
Iowa. This is a team trophy that looks at performances at each meet the entire year
between squads. They also placed 5th in the state competition held June 11-13th.


https://educateiowa.gov/article/2021/06/03/summer-days-are-here-again

